From: Jennifer Munro

Sent: Tuesday, 31 January 2023 2:41 PM

To: IPCN Submissions Mailbox

Cc: Jennifer Munro

Subject: Martins Creek Quarry (SSD-6612) - submissions on additional material

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

Dear Chair of the Office of the Independent Planning Commission,
| am writing to strongly object to the proposed expansion of the Martins Creek Quarry Project.

In relation to the additional material provided | comment as follows:

1. The Applicant's response under 1.0 introduction states that the original project was redesigned in
order to reduce environmental and social impacts. No information in relation to any environmental
impacts were provided in the Applicants response. The response is purely about trucks and haulage.

2. The amount of native vegetation to be cleared, which provides critical habitat to numerous local
threatened fauna and flora populations was not mentioned once.

3. Noinformation in relation to ground water and surface water management including the impacts to
water quality on adjacent watercourses (including the Paterson River) was not mentioned once.

4. The development application and additional information that was provided is far from thorough and
flawed.

5. Apart from that, this State Significant Development requires a State Significant Road Network, and
without it, the impacts of the proposal cannot be offset.

Regards
Jennifer Margaret Munro
Bolwarra





